Committee on Strategic Planning and Priorities
Meeting Minutes
December 13, 2017
1:30 to 2:50 p.m. | SSB 331

In attendance: Matthew Bender, Joanne Bateup, Chris Blakeley, Sharon Blanton, Carly Mauro, Rob McGreevey, Janet Morrison, Stephanie Neira, Amanda Norvell, Joe O’Brien, Lloyd Ricketts, Michael Robertson, Jackie Taylor

1. Minutes of 11/8/17 meeting accepted

2. Discussion of Diversity Statement draft
a. CSPP discussed the latest version of the Diversity Statement being authored by the Campus Diversity Council and accepted the revisions made since the last draft.  CSPP also agreed to suggest that the Council solicit testimony from the Faculty and Staff Senates and Student Government.

3. Discussion of Mort Winston Study Abroad Scholarship
a. [bookmark: _GoBack]CSPP discussed issues related to the terms and funding of the Mort Winston Study Abroad Scholarship.  Discussion focused on the question of how to allocate $40,000 in strategic initiative funds designated for the Scholarship. CSPP agreed that $7,500 should be applied to the scholarship endowment so that it is fully funded (this scholarship will be administered by the Dawley Center for Social Justice), while the remaining $32,500 should be used by the Center for Global Engagement as expendable funds to support student study abroad (priority should be given to students studying human rights and social justice but funds can also be used to support low-income students who could not otherwise afford international travel.)

4. Discussion of the RFP for funding Strategic Initiatives, 2018-2019
a. CSPP discussed the RFP from last academic year and proposed that several changes be made.  These include:
i. Tweaking the language on “sustainability” so that it permits a wider range of project proposals, including ones that are one-off projects that do not create recurring expenses.  The revised language should discourage proposals for projects that are only sustainable in the long-term with additional funding.
ii. Making the “sustainability” single-weighted, rather than double. 
iii. Tweaking the language on stipends to indicate the availability of summer stipends for faculty.
iv. Changing the calendar by moving the due date for letters of intent to February 20, 2018, and the due date for final proposals to April 17.
b. CSPP also agreed that it should consider hosting an information session for the program, similar to those held for MUSE and SOSA.

5. Brief Discussion of Charges received from the Steering Committee.
a. CSPP has received two new charges from Steering.  These are:
i. A charge to review the Policies on Program Closure and on Principles of Prioritization for Program Closure.
ii. A charge to consider the need for a policy on school-based centers and institutes and, if deemed necessary, develop such a policy.
b. CSPP agreed to create a subcommittee, comprised of
Matt Bender, Amanda Norvell, Carly Mauro, and Monica Jacobe, to work on these charges in advance of our February 2018 meeting. 
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